

# St Alban's C of E Academy Newsletter





#### Important Dates for the diary

Please use our school website to find our school term dates for this next year.

- Wednesday 27<sup>th</sup> September 2023 -2:15pm
  - Year 6 parent workshop Residential and SATS prep
- Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> October 2023 Early Years (reception and Nursery) and KS1 (Year 1 and 2) at St. Alban's church for Harvest assembly
- Wednesday 5th October 2023 Early Years (reception and Nursery) and KS1 (Year 1 and 2) at St. Alban's church for Harvest assembly
- Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> October 2023 –
  Parents evening more information to follow.



Dear Parents and Carers,

Another wonderful week with some many achievements at St Alban's!

I have hatched so many Dojo avatars this week, they are popping up in all rooms now!

Year 2 attended their trip to Warwick castle last week and they had a brilliant day. The staff commented on how very well behaved and how much of a great day that they had. We are looking forward to more visits over the year!

Year 3 finally went on their walk down to the moat on Thursday. They were nearly washed away but they got there and back in one, soggy piece and managed to measure the moat and look at it. They did actually enjoy going too!

We have received training from our school nurse on ashma, allegies and epipens too. All of our staff have had their training refreshed and it is now in line with the guidance from the Nursing team. They shall also be back soon to carry out some height and weight checks for the children and to offer support with healthy routines for reception.

Thank you for your continued support to enable our chidren with

Learning, growing and Exploring together with god.

#### Attendance and punctuality

As I said last week, we want to see your child on time everyday to help them make good progress!

Each week, we shall be awarding a Dojo point for being on time and in school every day! This Dojo is given each Friday afternoon to celebrate whole class attendance as well as individual attendance.

We have been recognising classes with the best attendance by awarding a certificate and extra playtime too! So far, RECEPTION have been on top of the leader board twice and they have been awarded 15 minutes of extra play time.

Your child's class need to be top for attendance and have over 98% in order to achieve this reward. (I was kind and gave both Year 1 and Year 3 5 minutes of extra play last week because they did have 98% or above but were pipped to the post!

This week's top attenders as a class are .....RECEPTION again with 98.89%

If you child is still working towards 98% or above for their attendance — THANK YOU! You are working towards that half termly wrist band rewards.

#### Harvest celebrations -

We shall be celebrating Harvest at St Alban's Church this year. EYFS and KS1 will be walking down to the church and holding their assembly from 1:45pm on Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> October. KS2 will be walking down and having their assembly from 1:45pm on Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> October. All parents are welcome to attend this event at the church. If you are available to help us set up chairs for the event, then please let me know and I will make arrangements for you to help.

We would like to start collecting non-perishable items for our Harvest offering. This could include jar, tins or packet food — items that cannot go off. These donations will be made to The Well, St Alban's Church and the Good Shephard. Please do begin to bring these in to school as of Monday.



St. Alban's Church are also holding an informal and relaxed 7 week course and this will be for anyone that wishes to explore the meaning of life. On Wednesday evenings at St Alban's Church, starting on the 20th September 2023 with a day aay on Saturday 11th November 2023.

Please email Rev Tom Fish directly to book the course.

revtomfish@gmail,com

01902732317

#### Values and expectations

This week, we have heard stories of 'Trust' in worship assembly. We want all children and staff to be safe and well whilst in school and you must put your trust in us to do so just as we trust that you shall support us with our decisions in keeping all children safe and well at school





#### Uniform -

With the winter weather rearing its head this week, we have seen lots more coats arrive in school — many of these are duplicated. Please ensure that names are in coats so that we can return lost property to the correct owner.

Lots of children are also complaining of being cold on the playground and this is due to the choices in uniform. Please ensure that uniform is supportive of children being able to play outside on a cold day — we do still go outside on a chilly day and even if it is only slightly spitting.



### Class Dojo

I have hatched so many Dojo avatars this week, they are popping up in all rooms now! This means that children are beginning to achieve 25 points and are gaining their Red belts.....Next step is 50 points and at this point, they may change their avatar's appearance (that's an avatar just there on the red belt tag in the photo.!)

Class Dojo

Well done on

# Headlice

We have had reports of headlice in school. Please check your child's hair for headlice by brushing hair with a fine-tooth comb regularly.

You can treat hair by using conditioner and a fine-tooth comb to remove head lice or you can purchase treatments from the chemist. This must be done to remove lice before your child returns to school.

# Here is your e-safety support poster -



## Safeguarding

If you have any safeguarding concerns, you can contact MASH on: 01902 555392 (9am -5pm). Out of office hours contact the emergency duty team on 01902 552999 or in an emergency call 999. Alternatively, you can call Child Line on 0800 IIII or email them by visiting <a href="https://www.childline.org">www.childline.org</a>.

Please also feel free to come and speak to either Mrs Wooldridge, Mrs Abbiss, or Miss Bradford. We will always listen and try to help.